
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Notes 
Justine Mackey 
 
Prep Transition 

It was a joy to welcome our 2017 Preps last week as they started their transition program. This is always an 
exciting time for families as they begin their child's school journey and it is a special time for the school 
community as we meet new children, parents and grandparents. For some parents and carers this is their first 
experience of school since they were a child and for others they may be well familiar with life at IEPS. The 
transition program intends to provide a variety of school experiences for our 2017 preps and I thank our 2016 

Prep teachers and our specialist teachers for preparing them well for their start to school. Thanks also to our current Prep parents who 
will be providing a special welcome to our new parents at the children's final transition session on the 23

rd
 November so that they can 

share their wisdom  as a Prep parent.  
 
Year 6 Small Business 

Congratulations to the Year 6 students for their organisation and effort to prepare for this week's Small Business 
Week. They demonstrated great team work and created small businesses that were enjoyed by all students 
throughout the school. Thank you to the Year 6 teachers for providing this authentic learning experience and to all 
of the teachers and students throughout the school who supported these great businesses.  
Art Show 

Thank you to Melissa Pang, Gayle Raftery and Kim Liss for their preparation for Thursday night's Art Show. This is a showcase of our 
students' work and provides the background for a great social catch up for parents. Melissa has worked with our dedicated art teachers 
to ensure that this will be a special event and I encourage you to come along to view your child's favourite piece of art and enjoy the 
company.  
www.trybooking.com/NJFJ or 
www.trybooking.com/234711  
 
Tracey Ezard 
Please remember to book for a place at the Tracey Ezard parent session on the 16

th
 November. Please see inside the Bulletin for further 

details or you can click the link here to book; 
www.trybooking.com/NJMH or  

www.trybooking.com/234891 
 
Illness 

As mentioned previously, we ask that you please keep your children at home if they are unwell. If your child is feeling 
unwell before school or the night before, please keep them at home. This prevents the distress that often accompanies 
being sick at school as well as limiting the spread of germs to others. If your child has vomited, wait at least 48 hours after 

their last episode before sending them back to school. 
We have been reinforcing the washing of hands frequently and trust that you are doing the same at home. If we are all vigilant, we can 
limit impact of illness on everyone in our school community. 
 
Justine Mackey. 
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Thursday 27 October                    IEPS Art Show 7:30pm 
Monday 31 October                      Curriculum Day – PUPIL FREE DAY 
Tuesday 1 November                   Melbourne Cup Day – PUPIL FREE DAY 

Tuesday 8 November                   Hot Dog Lunch Day 
Wed 9 to Friday 12 November     Level 4 Camp 
Wednesday 16 November            Community Engagement Committee – Presentation to Parents by  

                                                     Tracey Ezard ‘Preparing Our Students for the Future’ 7-8:30pm 
Tuesday 6 December                   Hot Dog Lunch Day 
Tuesday 13 December                 Step Up Day – meet new teacher & grade 
Tuesday 20 December                 Last Day of Term – 1:30pm dismissal 

 

                                    ACCOMPANYING THE BULLETIN TODAY: 
 

http://www.trybooking.com/NJFJ
http://www.trybooking.com/234711
http://www.trybooking.com/NJMH
http://www.trybooking.com/234891


 

Alphington House, Carol James 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Engagement Committee 

Tracey Ezard evening session- Preparing Our Students for the Future 

Wednesday 16
th

 November 7-8.30pm 

 

The Community Engagement Committee would like to invite all parents and carers to attend an evening session with Tracey Ezard. 

Tracey is a highly regarded presenter who works with the Education Department, individual schools, school networks and community 

and corporate organisations. She has expertise in helping schools build thriving professional learning environments and will be working 

with the IEPS staff team in 2017. 

 

Tracey is a highly engaging facilitator and she will lead a dynamic session where we will explore what is going to be important for your 

children in the future. Participation in the workshop will allow you to have a say into what you would like IEPS to look like over the next 

5 years. This will allow us to identify the role of school and parents and how we can work together to achieve our vision. 

 

This event will be held at IEPS on Wednesday the 16
th

 November from 7-8.30pm and bookings can be made via Try Booking. 

www.trybooking.com/NJMH or  

www.trybooking.com/234891  

 

 
 
IEPS ART SHOW 
The Art Show is fast approaching, it is this coming Thursday!!!  Have you bought your ticket for the night?  It’s $10/ticket, which includes 
a complimentary glass of wine or drink and light refreshments from a grazing table.  It’s a great excuse to socialise with other parents 
whilst looking at your child’s favourite artwork.  There will be more than 600 art pieces to exhibit, if you have an hour to spare on 
Thursday to help set up please contact Melissa Pang on gointroppo@gmail.com or 0402 146 142 

 
Thursday 27

th
 October 

7:30pm, Performing Arts Room 
You can purchase your tickets via try booking; 

www.trybooking.com/NJFJ 
www.trybooking.com/234711 

 
We have confirmed local artist Carol James to open our art show and who will also bring a few pieces of her art for us to view. 
 
“I have always been interested in art and have painted since I was a child.  I studied design and worked in advertising as an art director 
and writer, also lecturing at RMIT and Caulfield art schools.  When I retired I took up painting and drawing joining the Heidelberg Artists 
Society.  I have been the president since 2014.  I am also the art show co-ordinator” Carol James 

 
 
 
 
There will be a short amount of time on Friday in the performing arts room after school 
to view the art exhibition with your children before it is packed up. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
CLAYTON’S WORKING BEE 
The weekend was wet and windy so I cancelled the Working Bee. However, as I had already taken delivery of sand for the sandpit and 
mulch for the pathways, I put out a call for a small crew to get these materials distributed. Thanks very much to the following people for 
giving their time and energy: Matilda, Tom, Fred and Catherine Ahlberg, Cameron Barr, Sarah and Andrew Hendley, Shavaj 
Kallamkote, Tim Redin and Brad Richards. 
A new date will be set for the Working Bee so you will still have a chance to attend this prestigious and honourable event. 
Toby Rose. 
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SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
We need a couple of volunteers to keep the second hand uniform cupboard in order. 
Please let Karen in the office know if you are interested in this exciting role. I’ll contact you to handover. Also, if 
anyone has some spare wire coat hangers at home, we need more. Just leave them in the corridor with the uniforms. 
NB. This is distinct from the Lost Property cupboard; it currently has volunteers managing it. Looking forward to 

hearing from you. 
 
Tiffany Mills. 
 
 
 
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 31

st
 October, our volunteer is Sarah Hendley. Many thanks for volunteering this task.  

 
  
 
TURN ORANGE FOR ORANG-UTANS WITH THE GREEN TEAM 
Imagine what it would be like if orang-utans started chopping down your house and you tried to tell them to stop, but they didn’t 
understand you. So, you moved house and then they started chopping that down too and eventually there were no houses left and you 
and your family had nowhere to go. That’s how it could end up for orang-utans. Why? Because lots of companies are cutting down their 
habitats to get Palm Oil. 
After hearing about orang-utans losing their habitat, what would you do for them? Surely the least you can do is participate in “Turn 
Orange for Orang-utans Day”, which is on the 8

th
 of November, the Tuesday after Melbourne Cup week. It’s not to raise money, it is to 

raise awareness and collect signatures from parents and teachers to support the “Don’t Palm Us Off” campaign. 
For more information, facts and presentations on this issue stay tuned by watching assemblies and reading the bulletin and the Green 
Team notice board every week.  
 
By Elena and Ginny 
Green Team 

 

  PUPIL OF THE WEEK   
For week ending Friday 21

st
 October and to be announced at Assembly on Monday 7

th
 November; 

PJA Matilda and Amy 
PT  Chester Kellett and Angela Silvano 
1F  Angus, Alexia and Sofia 
1C  Oliver Lamb  
1S  Giovanni Petrini 
2J  Archer Miller 
2R  Ella M, Charlotte P and Amedeo C 
3C  Pip, Oscar and Tom 
3H  Ryan Wu 
4A  Tom Quirke 
4C   Lucy Drew 
4H  Charlie Humphreys 
5C  Trent McManus 
5F  Beth Joiner 
5S  Christian Tsiavas 
6A  Samantha Haines 
6P  Pat Coia 
LOTE Mitchell Foord 

 



MUSIC NEWS 
 
2016 Year Three Students invited to Join Senior Choir 
Year Three students are invited to join Senior Choir for the rest of the year. This will help them prepare for 2017. 
Senior Choir rehearses at 8:00am on Friday Mornings in the Music Room. Please come and have a chat with me if you 

have any questions. 
Please note that I will be away Friday the 4

th
 November so there will Senior Choir that day. 

 
 
MSO Excursion for Year 2. 
Year 2 is off to the Melbourne Symphony this Friday. The MSO will entwine their music around the acrobatic limbs of Circus Oz in 
Collingwood. The production presents the energetic fusion of two extraordinary and dramatically different art forms.  
 
Lauren Fairbairn 
Music Teacher 
 
 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Bring a Friend to Canteen!!  
 
Thu 27 Oct  Leanne Cusinato 
   Bec Bolden 
Fri 28 Oct  Kerry Ruiz 
   Dianne Camilleri 
   Katarina - MOG 
Mon 31 Oct  PUPIL FREE DAY 
Tue 1 Nov  MELBOURNE CUP PH 
Wed 2 Nov  Jacqui Wood  
   Helen Davey 10.30 -1.30 
Thu 3 Nov  Sarah Goodisen 
   Cindy Shearer 
   Yoko Berthelsen 
Fri 4 Nov  Emma Rowe 
   Erin Starkey  
   Katarina MOG 9-11am 
    
We really need more volunteers for Fridays even if it is just an hour in the morning after school drop off.  Our volume of lunch orders 
is HUGE on this day and we need your HELP!!! 
 
During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try to find a replacement  
 
SUMMER MENU – available on our school website - http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen 
 
 
Apple Slinky – Remember to bring your WASHED apple or pear to be made in to a slinky at play time. This is a free service ;-) 
 
 
HOT DOG DAY – Tuesday 8 November. Please keep an eye out for your order form and return by this Friday 28

th
 Oct. Late orders cannot 

be accepted and NO OTHER LUNCH ORDERS AVAILBALE ON THAT DAY. 
 
EXTRA counter Sale Volunteers needed this term  As the warmer days approach us the children will buy more drinks and ice creams 
at lunch so we need more hands on deck to minimise waiting time and increase playtime ;-) 
  

Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen  
 
 
All our food is home made in our canteen according to our healthy canteen guidelines. 
In order to facilitate this we would like as many enthusiastic volunteers as possible, even if it is only for an hour.  

Hot food preparation is done by myself. Volunteers generally prepare sandwiches and help with counter sales or whatever you are 
comfortable with  
Please drop by the canteen between 8.30am and 2pm or email me if you would like to help out  
The children absolutely love seeing you there! 
 
Menu available on our school website - http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen 
 

http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen
http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen


 
Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
 
I would love to hear from you! 
Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 

9499 2171 

 

ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those which seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 
2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 

Responsible Service of Alcohol (RSA) 
Gain skills & knowledge required to responsibly sell or serve alcohol and satisfy the requirements for responsible sale and service of alcohol under Vic. Commission for 
Gambling and Liquor Regulation (VCGLR). 
1 session : Friday,18th November 2016, 9:30am – 1:30pm  
at Merrilands Community Centre, Reservoir 
Cost: $55;Manual: $10 
For more details please ring PRACE on 9462 6077 or visit our website: www.prace.vic.edu.au  
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Last chance to get your car washed at Grand Wash Auto 
as the fundraising offer ends on November 1st.  
Remember to use your code 9075 when you buy a 
Premium Car wash - $5 goes to Ivanhoe East Primary. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


